
NEXT MEETING 
Thursday 30th June  7:30 

The Venture  

(Malvern Street by the 
farm) 
You Can’t Abdicate And 

Eat It… 

by Mary Bodfish 

 
…So said the Duchess of 
Windsor, the former Wallis 
Simpson, for whom King 
Edward VIII  gave up his 
throne to marry.   
 
This talk explores the 
background of this couple, 
how their love affair caused a 
unique constitutional crisis in 
our history, and what 
resulted from it. 
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The Balsall Heath Local History Society was founded in 1979 with the aim of promoting interest in our local history.  To meet our 

aims we work with local schools and community groups organising exhibitions and events. We have also produced several publications.  

We are a registered charity and rely on grants and donations to achieve our aims. For more information on our work, or to volunteer 

and help please contact us. 

SHIRLEY’S ROOTS IN BALSALL HEATH   

 
Local author Shirley Thompson is working on a book about her family from Balsall 
Heath. It traces the histories of five families from the 18th century to the present day 
and her book is to be published in September 2017 by Brewin. Shirley is interested 
in talking to anyone who can add background colour and information on Balsall 
Heath over the period she is covering.  
 
 

A NIGHT AT THE 
MUSIC HALL  
The shows set for May were 
postponed owing to an illness 
in the cast. The new dates are 
Friday 24th June (7:30) and 
Saturday 25th June (2:30 and 
7:30). 
All performances are at St 
Paul’s Trust on Hertford 
Street. Tickets £6 (£4 
concessions) are on sale at 
the door - make sure you 
arrive in good time to get the 
best seats.  Anyone dressed 
in suitable period costume 
will be eligible for a 
reduction of £1 from the 
ticket price. 

Nellie Upton and Stanley Curtis (bride and groom) at 70 Brunswick Road with 
the wedding party. The year was 1915. 

The three principal characters in the book are her grandmother, Lilian Wareing 
(nee Baylis), and two of her younger children Harry and Madge Wareing. By 1913 
the Wareing family had moved to 65 Brunswick Road. Lilian sadly died in 1926, a 
month after giving birth to her ninth child, Audrey.  
 
Shirley’s father, Harry Nash Wareing, is the third youngest of the children. He 
and his younger sister, Madge, were put into Marston Green Cottage Homes 
when their mother died.  Their father was no longer there,  as he had fled to 
America with his mistress, along with the £1,000 legacy from the Baylis family, 
intended to secure the children’s welfare!  
 
Across the road from the Wareings at number 70 lived Shirley’s maternal 
ancestors, the Uptons. The Curtis family, who are other close relatives, lived at 
number 51.  The book is set to feature a foreword by another Balsall Heathan, 
the comedian Don Maclean.  
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Nellie and Stan again in the back garden. This time 
a reverse view in front of the back of the house.  
 
For more information on the book, or to contribute 
material, you can contact Shirley via email at 
shirleythompson@blueyonder.co.uk 

 

IKON GALLERY MEMORIES 
The recent exhibition at the Ikon Gallery of Janet 
Mendelsohn’s images of Varna Road attracted a lot 
of visitors. Many of them left their own memories of 
the area and the gallery kindly allowed us to share 
them with you.  
 
This month we hear from Violet Mary Mallins who 
was a teacher at Clifton Road School: “In the 1950’s I 
taught at Clifton School. People were arriving in the 
area from Pakistan, India, Africa and the West Indies. 
They often lived in uncomfortable lodgings and had 
nowhere to go on Saturday evenings. 
During the week many of them attended evening 
classes in English, Maths and other subjects at Clifton 
School. These and other Evening Institutes were 
organised by Mr. Hegan. He asked the Seventy Club 
of Carrs Lane Church and the Fellowship of 
Reconciliation, to which I belonged, to organise a 
Saturday night club. We played games – draughts, 
dart etc, talked, and were sometimes entertained by 
a singer or magician. We also had refreshments. Mr. 
Hegan was awarded an MBE for his efforts to make 
immigrants happy. I met my future husband at the 
club”. 

 

The Birmingham Daily Post of 8th July 1863 carried this 
lively story about “goings on” in Balsall Heath. The 
Jakeman family were well known in the area. Their farm, 
Longmore, is remembered in the street name Longmore 
Street.   
 
Job Jakeman was from Worcester and ran a milk round 
from his farm. He is almost certainly a relative of mine as 
all the Jakeman’s in Worcestershire are related to me! 

 


